Supervisory Unit Local 4900
June 24, 2021 Annual General Membership Meeting
Notes

SU Leadership present: Michael Williams, Liam Carnahan, Christina Strahm, Kevin Casperson, Michael Lund, Mike Miller, Bob Murphy
APEA Staff present: Brian Penner, Annie Knight, Stephen Courtright, Miguel Rohrbacher
Prior to the meeting, the Agenda and the 6.26.2020 Meeting Minutes were emailed to all members.
Meeting called to order at 12:02pm by Acting President Michael Williams
Instructions: put questions in Zoom chat box to be asked by Stephen Courtright
Jim Amundsen moved to approve the Agenda; seconded by Dominique Randall. Motion passed.
Jim Amundsen moved to approve the June 26 2020 meetin gminutes; seconded by Dominique Randall. Motion passed.
President’s report – Michael Williams, Acting President:
· Congrats to bargaining team
· CBA was ratified at 96.8%
· Brian will update on shutdown concerns
· Scholarship info will go out in July
· APEA Caucus will be virtual later this year
APEA/AFT Business Staff Report – Brian Penner, Business Manager:
· Furlough LOA was signed and submitted last night, DOA Commissioner reviewing presently
· Furlough status may begin July 1
· Recall contacts will happen prior to July, lists are being generated
· Health insurance through July 31
· All leave banks and flex time will be retained during furlough
· Leave cash-in or use not allowed during furlough
· May cash below 40 hours of leave, must maintain 8
· Must provide personal contact for recall
· Must return to work within 48 hours of recall unless extended by division director
· Meet and confer with supervisor prior to July 1 if leave is planned
· State housing maintained through August 31 unless leaving service
· Q&A
Southeast Region, Liam Carnahan:
· New chair Kevin Casperson, new vice chair Christina Strahm
Southcentral Region, Mike Miller:
· New member meeting – please encourage new hires to attend
· This meeting will replace quarterly meeting
Northern Region, Michael Lund:
· Looking to recruit new chapter leadership
Training Labor Management Committee Report – Annie Knight, APEA Staff
· Training has been held for this year
· Survey will be sent shortly
· Need member from Northern Region
HBEC Report – Michael Williams
· Working on improvements to AlaskaCare
· Addition of Providence to list of approved facilities
· Renewed effort on wellness program
· Health Trust update: contract language gave State right to reject departure, State rejected
· Not prevented 
Old Business – none
New Business
· Liam Carnahan, new SU President
· Liam comments: 
· thank you to Michael Williams for serving
· thank you to negotiators
· thank you to staff for ongoing assistance
· look forward to working with all of membership, encourage all members to get involved and reach out to leadership and staff for opportunities
Good of the membership – announcements
· Annie Knight mentioned the new website (su-apea-aft.org) and the efforts to keep it updated and informative
Meeting adjourned at 1:00pm
